
 

January 25, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mary Pilcher-Cook, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Pilcher-Cook: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 343 by Senate Committee on Public Health and 

Welfare 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 343 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 343 would amend existing law concerning tanning facilities to remove the 

requirement that a tanning device not exceed 100 degrees Fahrenheit.  The bill would also make 

a technical correction to cite a federal regulation. 

 

 According to the Kansas State Board of Cosmetology, passage of SB 343 would have no 

fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Laura Gloeckner, Cosmetology  


